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New Post Creek Project News

To: Taykwa Tagamou Membership
Re: OPG Grievance – Outstanding balance

A message from your Chief and Council

Good day Membership. We wanted to take this 
opportunity to share with you that the remaining 
$1.5 million payable to Taykwa Tagamou Nation is 
to be issued in December, 2012 from Ontario Power 
Generation.

After much deliberation and discussion, we, the 
Chief and Council, have unanimously agreed that 
the funds will be invested into the New Post Creek 
Project. !ere were several factors leading up to the 
decision that made it clear this was the best choice 
at this time, we wanted to explain our rationale and 
sincerely hope you support our decision and think 
about the future bene"ts such as:

into the New Post Creek Project, this amount shows 
our funders and lenders that we have a "nancial con-

borrow from various "nancial institutions paves the 
way for a credible, "nancial secure Nation which can 
lead to other projects and Economic Development.

-
ects in our area always involve a partner and shar-
ing of revenues. We can look at the New Post Creek 
Project as our own. We will own it, and we will gain 
annual revenue. We decide what we want to do with 
the money we will earn. 

membership investment. With any investment, one 
would normally expect a return. Once the dam is 
up and running and we start to generate money, we 
then decide what to do with the revenue. Council is 
seeking now to strategize on how the funds generated 
from the New Post Creek Project will be used. We 
can allocate speci"c funds for cash payouts, housing, 

bee"ng up our programs on and o# reserve. !e pos-
sibilities are endless and we will need your input. !is 
is only a portion of what is required, and we will bor-
row the remaining amount for the investment. !e 
more we put in now, the more we will get out of the 
project in the future.

-
-

pendent companies to be awarded contracts. Council 
is encouraging members to share your ideas and talk 

can take advantage of your own project. !e need for 
skilled and quali"ed workers will be apparent, talk 
to your Employment and Training Coordinators on 
what types of positions will be available and what will 
be required. !e time is to start now, we want to see 
you succeed. 

!is is an exciting time for Taykwa Tagamou Na-
tion and we genuinely believe this endeavour will be 

you look at your children, grandchildren you can be 
rest assured you made an investment into their fu-
ture. 

Chief Linda Job and Council
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part of the project team, providing oversight, strategic guid-
ance, and support to the sta# and consultants of Coral Rapids 

Arnold May, and Pat Chilton.

CRP Board of Directors

Arnold May has more than 35 years of experience in power 
plant maintenance, training, capacity development, negotia-
tion, and mediation. After retiring from Ontario Hydro/On-

-
aubun Enterprise, a consulting business, and has been working 
with Gemini Power Corp. for the past several years providing 

Nations initiatives. 
Arnold is presently an active community member and 

-
nomic Development, Energy, Culture, and Constitution. He 
serves as Director on the Anishinabek Nation 7 Generations 

-
ment and Delivery, and Con$ict Resolution. Arnold is also a 

Robert Linklater is a member of the Taykwa Tagamou Na-

and grievance settlement process with OPG in 2006. Robert 

Robert has previously worked for the forestry company 

companies over the last few years.
Prior to being involved with TTN Robert resided in 

-

-

-

is also Pastor in Cochrane.

Robert Linklater

Arnold May

Pat Chilton, Executive Director of the Misiway Milopemah-
tesewin Community Health Centre has 40 years of progressive-
ly responsible experience in management, directly responsible 
for as many as 240 employees in organizations with annual rev-
enues in excess of $42 million.  Pat has led these organizations 
through start-up, survival, turnaround and growth modes.

Pat Chilton

President’s Message

!is is the New Post Creek Project’s 9th Newsletter since 
the start of the project. My, how time $ies. !e project team 
has been busy moving the project forward over the last several 

Ontario Parks are continuing and we are close to reaching a 
consensus agreement on the $ow regime. 

Another sturgeon spawning study was done this past sum-
mer. To date we have not found sturgeon spawning at the base 

-
cluding the ground water depth/pressure at the proposed pow-
erhouse location along the Abitibi River. 

!e work to build political and public support for this proj-
ect has commenced. TTN Chief and Council have sent letters 
to various ministers requesting meetings to ensure that the im-
portance of this project for the Taykwa Tagamou Nation is rec-
ognized. !e "nal round of Open Houses is scheduled for the 
late November and early December as part of the consultation 
process for the EA. Please come out and discuss your interests 
and learn more. 

Coral Rapids Power supports TTN’s Chief and Council in 
their decision to invest the OPG Past Grievance $1.5 million 
into the New Post Creek Project. !e rationale behind this very 
important decision acknowledges the commitment and long 
term foresight the Chief and Council have for TTN. !is is 
essential for our investment in the project equity, and will help 
us to work with lenders to "nance the rest of our investment. 

in Timmins. 
CRP’s "nancial/funding advisor David Miller has moved 

-
-

making contacts in the various funding agencies and access-
ing funds for the NPC Project. To date he has helped to se-
cure more than half a million dollars in committed or received 
funding. CRP and TTN are grateful for all his hard work and 
dedication in moving the project forward. A good note is that 
David Miller has agreed to work part-time on the Newsletters 
and funding. 

like to wish all TTN membership a Merry Christmas and Hap-
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!is 25 MW waterpower project is an exciting opportunity 
-

power industry as an equity owner in a major project, and earn 
revenue for decades. 

-
ect. !ese facilities take a long time to permit and obtain all 
the necessary approvals, and are capital intensive. However wa-
terpower facilities are relatively 
inexpensive to operate and can 
generate electricity for many 
decades with only infrequent 
re-investments of capital. 

!e investment for the New 

include signi"cant debt that 
will have to be repaid over a 
long period of time. !e re-
mainder of the money will have 
to be invested by the owners as 
equity in the project. TTN will 
need to borrow money for its 
equity investment, and it will 
have to pay this back before 
earning its full pro"t from the 
project.

-
mize its ownership in the proj-
ect, we will likely use a variety 
of sources of money to invest. 
!e goal is to get the best deal 
for the community in the long 
term, and ensure that the project revenues will be secure and 
relatively stable for the life of the project. 

!e project team has been working to obtain funding from 
various government programs in order to reduce the amount 
that TTN will need to borrow. Reducing the total amount bor-
rowed is important because every dollar that is borrowed has 
to be paid back with interest, and this reduces TTN’s revenues 
until the debt is fully repaid. To date, we have received, or been 
allocated, more than $500,000 in funding. Additional applica-
tions for the next "scal year will also be prepared with a goal of 
obtaining more funding for the project work. 

!e remainder of the project equity investment will have to 

cash. !is will provide a better revenue stream for TTN, and it 
will also demonstrate to project lenders the commitment of the 
community to the project. 

Project Ownership Update
-

ing loans at the lowest cost, from the most $exible source. !e 
Ontario Aboriginal Loan Guarantee Program provides access 

energy projects, and an application will be prepared as soon as 
we have the necessary information. !ere are other loan oppor-
tunities that may provide TTN with a good deal. 

TTN and CRP 
will work to obtain 
the lowest cost "-
nancing, and maxi-
mize the pro"t to 
TTN. While TTN 
and CRP are paying 
o# the loans required 
for the project equity 
investment there will 
be less pro"t. Once 
these are paid o#, the 
pro"ts will increase.

!e NPC Project 
is a capital intensive 
project that has a 
large upfront cost, 
but long term, stable, 
revenues. !e invest-
ment will take time 
to provide a good 
return, but in the 
long run, the project 
will be an important 

source of income for TTN, and it is an opportunity to build 
capacity in the waterpower sector and potentially pursue other 
opportunities.

As part of the geotechnical program the Owner’s 
-

tional "eld pump test be undertaken. !is work was 
-

mine water table characteristics and estimate the pos-
sible dewatering /depressurizing that will be required 
during construction of the project. !is data will help 
us ensure that the designs correctly re$ect the water 
pumping requirements for the powerhouse area and 
help determine overall cost estimates related to the 

a Permit to Take Water from the Ministry of Environ-
ment.  !e results are currently being analyzed and will 
be incorporated into the project design. 

Engineering Update

Engineering contractor conducting the pump test in early No-
vember 2012.
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Pat has held senior executive positions in management for 
39 years, beginning at the age of 18 when he was asked to be 

became a permanent position. He then went on to work for 
-

the NWT.  As the "rst and founding Executive Director of 
the Mushkegowuk Tribal Council, he started up the operations 

Nations. Other positions included Hospital and Zone Direc-

the Weeneebayko Health Authority.  

received the Assistant Deputy Minister’s Recognition Award in 

Excellence, from Health Canada.

-

issues, including issues in aboriginal health and corporate mat-
ters.

Pat has been married to his wife Audrey for 40 years.  He has 
5 sons and 5 grand-children.  He is Cree from the Kasheche-

Aboriginal Community Meetings on reserve and in 

and Cochrane are important to the project because the con-
sultant team will take the feedback received from community 
members and use this information to start writing the Envi-
ronmental Report. !ese meetings will take place at the end of 
November 2012 and early December 2012. 

!e Environmental Report will be based on all of the "eld-
work and research that has been conducted over the last several 

-
tain detailed information on subjects such as the Terrestrial, 

Once these documents are completed, they will be provided 
to the regulators, including the Ministry of the Environment, 
Ministry of Natural Resources, Ontario Parks, Department 

Canada for their review and comment. !e project team will 
revise the documents based on any input received from the 
regulators, and the updated documents will be provided to the 
Aboriginal Communities and the public for their review. Once 
these reports are ready for review, notices will be printed in 

-
load and read the reports. Copies of all materials will also be 

EA Next Steps Environmental Assessment Fieldwork

-
tural heritage and aquatic "eld work was undertaken to study 
the area of New Post Creek upstream from the intake. !is 
work is important to help understand if there are any impacts 
from the intake upstream approximately 6 kilometres that will 
be created by the project.

!e proposed powerhouse area along the Abitibi River is 

of these trees and other $ora will be removed to allow for the 
excavation for the powerhouse construction. !e intake area 
on New Post Creek consists of young to mid-aged secondary 

communities along New Post Creek are generally tolerant to 

and intolerant hardwood forests and swamps were identi"ed 
along the Creek. None of the species of plants or trees identi-
"ed during "eld surveys over the last two years are designated 
as species at risk. 

!e aquatic "eldwork undertaken since 2009 and through 

Creek has a simple and sparse "sh community. Walleye spawn-

but all of the research conducted for this project indicates that 
white"sh and sturgeon do not spawn in this location. 

!e "eld work for the Cultural Heritage Assessments, 
which were undertaken in conjunction with TTN, has helped 
to identify some of TTN’s historic portages in the area. 

Overall the environmental assessment "ndings indicate 
that:

-
pacted by forest harvesting and there are no particularly rare, 
endangered or unique plants or plant communities that would 
be impacted by the project.

-
able for woodland caribou.

-
munity and therefore impacts on "sh would be minimal.
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